CITY OF TAYLOR MILL Special Meeting September 8, 2014

Mayor Bell called the Special Meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. and stated the purpose of the meeting was to discuss the property assessment for Holland Drive.

Mayor Bell, Commissioner Kreimborg, Commissioner Kuehne, Commission Murray, Commissioner Reis, CAO Ms. Bailey, Attorney Mr. Wichmann and Treasurer/Assistant City Clerk Ms. Wright were all present.

Mr. Wichmann gave the first reading of an Ordinance financing the construction of Holland Drive through special assessment pursuant to K.R.S. 91A.210 through K.R.S. 91A.290.

Commissioner Kuehne asked for clarification that the City of Taylor Mill worked with engineers to have Holland Drive constructed and that this Ordinance was assessing the property owners to get all of the City's money back that was put into this project.

Ms. Bailey confirmed that this Ordinance would reimburse the City for the cost of the concrete pavement of the roadway.

Commissioner Murray asked if the repayment time frame was over a ten year period. Mr. Wichmann confirmed that the property owner can pay the City immediately over choose to pay over ten years.

There being no further discussion, Mayor Bell called for a motion to adjourn. Commissioner Murray made the motion to adjourn and the motion was seconded by Commissioner Kuehne. All Commissioners were in favor.

MOTION CARRIED

Meeting was adjourned at 5:06 p.m.

Mayor Daniel L. Bell

ATTEST

DATE: